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On 25 August, President Mei Cheng 
presented a cheque for $43,000, 
the donation raised at the Sydney 
Chinese Lions 2011 Charity Ball, to 
the  Hon  Dr  Andrew  Refshauge, 
Chairman of CareFlight.  Thereafter 
the 15 Lions and guests attending 
the presentation were given a guided 
tour of the CareFlight headquarters 
in Northmead.  There is an article in 
this month’s bulletin reporting on 
the occasion. 
 
Two days later, the “Sydney Chinese 
Lions Health Talk 2011” jointly or-
ganized this year by Sydney Chinese 
Lions and Cancare was held at Club 
Central in Hurstville, NSW.  This 
health forum was very successful.  
The 500 seating  capacity of  the 
lecture theatre at Club Central was 
packed to standing room.  The pho-
tographs in an article on this event in 
the September 2011 Bulletin speak 
for itself. 
 
Despite the Sydney Chinese Lions 
were so busy in August, they still 
managed to hold the very successful 

first ever Information Night for the 
new and potential members on the 
8th of the month.  Following this, a 
second Information Night was held 
on 1 September and a third is being 
scheduled for 12 October.  For more 
details please refer to page 9 of our 
September 2011 bulletin. 
 
As previously reported Past Presi-
dent Lion Dr Anthony Cheung has 
accepted his candidature for Second 
Vice District Governor of District 
201 N5 for 2012-13.  The general 
election of the District will be held 
at the District Convention at Nor-
folk Island from 24 to 27 November 
2011.  We are calling for Sydney 
Chinese Lions to the Norfolk Island 
Conference to support Lion Anthony.  
Besides, November/December is the 
favourable season for visiting this 
beautiful island close to the Austra-
lian mainland.   
 
Finally, membership fees for 2011-
12 were due on 30 June.  We thank 
all those members who have paid the 
fess.  For those who are yet to pay, 

we sincerely call upon you to support 
the club by paying up over the next 
week or two.  Very soon, the Board 
will have no alternative but to con-
sider dropping those who are not 
financial from the membership roll.   
 
If you wish to pay your membership 
fees, the club’s  preferred payment 
method is by direct bank transfer: 
BSB:  012  071  Account  Number: 
197614021 Account Name: The Lions 
Club of Sydney Chinese Inc. 
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The Year of One Million Trees  
 
We are Lions because we are good-hearted and want to do good. We realize 
that by joining with like-minded people we can accomplish great things. This 
year I am asking Lions worldwide to join together on a project that can help 
save our earth, contribute to people’s emotional well-being, solidify our clubs 
and make Lions clubs more attractive to young people and others. 
 
I am asking Lions to plant 1 million trees this year. We want to wrap the earth 
in a canopy of greenery. From Argentina to Zambia, we want Lions to put on 
their work gloves, pick up their shovels and beautify their community. 
 
This will be a great public service. Trees are not just pretty; they are vital to 
the health of our planet. Trees save soil by reducing erosion, provide habitat 
for wildlife and, most importantly, take in carbon dioxide and breathe out 
oxygen. Trees improve our air, protect our water and save energy. 
 
Planting trees is a project that will unite club members in a common purpose. 
We also can invite members of the community to join us in planting trees. This is an ideal way to become 
more visible in our communities. We will replenish our membership ranks as we replenish the earth. 
 
Planting trees also is a great tool for partnering with other community groups. We will sow the seeds of 
success for future collaborations. 
 
We want Lions to rally around our tree project. Each month we will report the number of trees planted on 
the LCI Web site. Lions can get artwork from LCI headquarters to create buttons that say “I planted a tree” 
or to design signs and certificates. This will be a fun, rewarding project in which Lions can take great 
pride. 
 
It’s also an entirely achievable project. One million trees is less than one tree per Lion. When we ac-
complish this goal, it will prove once again that when Lions unite we can do good on a grand scale–as we 
have done with SightFirst and disaster relief. I believe we can do it. It will take courage, commitment and 
action. It will take all Lions working together. So, Lions, start planning and start planting! 
 
 

Wing-Kun Tam 
International President 2011-2012 

 

Sydney Chinese Lions are privileged and honoured to have inducted  
International President Wing-Kun Tam as Associate Member on 26 June 2010 
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Message from our 

LCIF Chairperson 

Dear Lion, 
 
This year promises to be one of great success as we build 
upon our recent achievements. Last year, we witnessed 
our Lions' generous financial support, especially by giving 
more than US$18 million for Japan disaster relief. Overall, 
donations were up by 46 percent from the previous year! 
 
This next year, your Foundation hopes to continue this 
generous support for our disaster relief efforts as well as 
supporting our undesignated fund in order to give hope to 
even more people worldwide. We will also focus on build-
ing our partnerships in new areas of service.  
 
Judy and I are excited to work with all of you this year to 
further the efforts of our Lions Clubs International Foundation. During the last three 
years, we have seen first-hand the amazing impact we are having through our 
Foundation on countless lives worldwide.  
 
Early last year, in Osaka, Japan, I saw how we are providing job training for the 
blind, and in Nebraska, USA, I witnessed young athletes benefiting from improved 
sight through our Opening Eyes partnership with Special Olympics. These are only 
two examples of the impact our Foundation is making. 
 
You may recall that my theme last year was "Beacon of Hope." I can tell you that it 
is only through your generous donations that our Foundation is truly a Beacon of 
Hope, and with President Tam's theme of "I Believe," I do truly believe we can 
change even more lives this year. 
 
I look forward to providing you with an update on our disaster relief efforts in my 
next message. This week Judy and I will be traveling to Joplin, Missouri, USA, to 
see the needed assistance that is being given there. 
 
Serving together, 
 
 
Sid L. Scruggs, III 
Chairperson, Lions Clubs International Foundation 
 
 

Sydney Chinese Lions are privileged and honoured to have inducted  
LCIF Chairperson Sid Scruggs III as Associate Member on 25 October 2009 

LCIF Chairperson 
 Sid Scruggs III 



The Lions Club of Sydney Chinese re-
cently held a full day Public Health 
Talk on 27 August 2011 at Club Cen-
tral Hurstville.  This year’s theme was 
“Chronic Diseases Management: East 
meets West”.  The focus was on 
chronic diseases and cancer manage-
ment.  On this occasion, CanCare was 
invited to co-organize the event. 
 
The event attracted more than 500 
participants from the general public.  
The Talk also served as a good plat-
form for Western and Chinese Medicine 
professionals to exchange ideas.  The 
Supervisory Committee comprised Lion 
Dr Danforn Lim JP as Chairman, Club 

President Lion Mei Cheng JP, Zone 4 
Chairman Lion Dr Anthony Cheung JP, 
Lion Emily Hung, Lion Dr Janet Hung 
JP, and Lion Wendy Lin as members.  
The Organizing Committee comprised 
Lion Danforn and Lion Emily from Syd-
ney Chinese Lions as well as Mr Jackie 
Chan, Ms Lauvena Wong, Ms Judy Ho 
and Mr Anthony Chin from CanCare. 
 
Similar to last year, this year’s func-
tion was supported by three major 
Australian professional medical organi-
zations (both Western and Chinese 
medicines) including The Australian Chi-
nese Medical Association (Western 
Medicine), The Australian Traditional  

At the Official Opening Ceremony of the Sydney Chinese Lions 



went on until 5pm with an 
hour’s lunch in between.  
Altogether there were ten 
Cantonese presenters.  
They were Ms Rose Shuer 
Chen, Dr Amelia Siu, Mr 
Carl Ku, Mr Jackie Chan, 
Ms Ruby Chan, Dr Danforn 

Attendees at the Health Talk 

  At the Official Opening Ceremony 

Chinese Medicine Associa-
tion (Chinese Medicine), and 
The Chinese Medicine and 
Acupuncture Society of 
Australia (Chinese Medi-
cine).   
 
The function is further 
supported by CanRevive, 
Sydney Chinese Alliance 
Church, First Light Care, 
NSW Cancer Council, the 
Australian Nursing Home 
Foundation and Carbonelle 
(Medical EMR and IT sup-
plies). 
 

The Shen Neng Group & 
Herb Care Pty Ltd was the 
Exclusive Sponsor of the 
event. 
 
The day’s proceedings 
started with the Official 
Opening Ceremony at 10am.  
The talks and presentations 

Inside the Packed Lecture Theatre 

Lim, Ms Angel Chan, Dr 
Henry Luo, Dr Fred Leung 
and Mr Noris Ma. 
  
The organizers were deeply 
moved by the huge turnout 
of the attendees and their 
very  positive  feedback.  

They are seriously thinking 
about continuing to provide 
this very meaningful service 
every year.  At this stage, 
they are already exploring 
possibilities of holding a 2-
day back to back talks next 
year for the 2 major dia-
lect groups of the Austra-
lian  Chinese  community, 
with  Cantonese  presenta-
tions featured on one day 
and Putonghua presentations 
featured on another.  

Attendees at the Health Talk 



On 25 August 2011, at a Cheque Pres-
entation Ceremony held at CareFlight’s 
Northmead headquarters, Sydney Chi-
nese Lions handed over a cheque for 
the sum of $43,000 to representatives 
of CareFlight.  The Hon Dr Andrew 
Refshauge, CareFlight’s Chairman of 
the Board of Directors and Mr Derek 
Colenbrander, CEO were there to re-
ceive the cheque from President Mei 
Cheng and Past President Dr Anthony 
Cheung of the club.  The other Care-
Flight representative present was John 
Ebbott, Community Engagement Coordi-
nator who acted as Masters of Cere-
monies.  John is also a member of 
Crestwood Lions.   
 
Some 15 members of Sydney Chinese Lions 
and their long time sponsors and supporters 
attended the ceremony.  They received a 

warm welcome.  After the ceremony, the 
guests were given a tour of CareFlight’s major 
facilities, including their life saving helicop-
ter, training simulator and training centre. 
 
The guests also learned that their donation 
has been earmarked for refurbishing and up-
grading CareFlight’s Training Centre.  Sydney 
Chinese Lions look forward to seeing a Lion’s 
plaque being installed at the Training Centre 
when completed. 
 
To date, as recognition of Sydney Chinese 
Lions’ donations over the past years to various 
charities, there are Lions’ plagues on an ambu-
lance and at the Emergency Call Centre of St 
John.  There is also a Lion’s plaque on the 
medical cabinet on board an aircraft of the 
Royal Flying Doctors. 
 
The $43,000 donation on this occasion com-
prises the major portion of net proceeds of 
the Sydney Chinese Lions Charity Ball 2011  

At the Cheque Presentation Ceremony 



Visiting CareFlight’s Training Simulator  

held earlier this year.  The do-
nated fund is intended to assist 
CareFlight in their emergency 
life saving operations, and in this 
case, for the refurbishment and 
upgrading of their Training Cen-
tre.  The Charity Ball was the 
signature event of the Sydney 
Chinese Lions in celebration of 
their 16th Anniversary.  It was 
held on 19 March 2011 at the 
Parkside Ballroom, Sydney Con-
vention and Exhibition Centre, 
Darling Harbour.  The function 
had all the hallmarks of a high 
profile charity event including 
entertainment, dancing and auc-
tioning many major prizes. It 
was attended by over 450 
guests.  The Guest of Honor was 

Air Marshal 
John Harvey, 
AM, repre-
senting the 
Chief of Air 
Force.  The  
Master of 
C e r e m o n i e s 
was Zone 
Chairman Lion Dr Anthony 
Cheung. 
 
This was the first time that 
Sydney Chinese Lions made a 
donation to CareFlight.  In 2008, 
the club had made a donation of 
$57,000 to the Royal Flying 
Doctors, a similar organisation 
which provides emergency life 
saving service. 

The club has been successful in 
securing support from organisa-
tions/individuals for Charity Ball 
2011: Major Sponsors included 
Shum’s Watches and Jewellery 
and Honey World Travel; Spon-
sors included the Zilver Group, 
Porsche Centre Sydney South, 
Liteco Construction, Lions Rita & 
Arthur Kwan, Linneys, Heng Fai 
Trading Company P/L, Hornsby 
Mazda and Northside Star 
(Mercedes-Benz), Central Eq-
uity; Donors and Advertisers 
included NSW Tien Hau Temple 
Inc, Mizuya, Lion Scarlet Fung, 
Lion Iao Iok Wong, Lion Dr Dan-
forn Lim and Lion Dr Lisa Cheng, 
I-Me Group, InvoCare, Indo-
Chinese Elderly Hostel, Grand 
Jewellery, Emperor’s Garden 
Restaurant, East Ocean Restau-
rant, CLJ Design and CityIndex. 
 
Those who wish to find out more 
about the work and service pro-
vided by Sydney Chinese Lions 
are welcome to access their 
award winning website at 
www.sydneychineselions.org.au. 

At the Cheque Presentation Ceremony  
with Major Sponsors 

Sydney Chinese Lions and Guests with  
CareFlight’s Life Saving Helicopter   



2011 年 8 月 25 日，雪梨華

人獅子會為 CareFlight 飛行

醫療隊的捐贈儀式在飛行

醫療隊總部舉行。雪梨華

人 獅 子 會 會 長 鄭 美 霞 女

士，國際獅子會 201N5 區分

域主席張俊明博士將一張

四萬三千澳元的支票遞交

给飛行醫療隊董事局主席

The  Hon  Dr  Andrew 

Refshauge，表達雪梨華人

獅子會對空中急救事業的

大力支持。據飛行醫療隊

Refshauge 主席稱，這筆捐

款將用于飛行醫療隊的培

訓和教育事業中。 

 

他 在 捐 贈 儀 式 上 介 绍 了

CareFlight 的急救歷史。他

說，在過去 25 年裡，飛行

醫療隊拯救了數以千計的

生命，並且在急救醫療培

訓事業上做出了突出的貢

獻。他還在最後的總结中，

高度讚揚了雪梨華人獅子

會的慷慨捐贈，充分肯定

了雪梨華人獅子會經年為

慈善事業做出的不懈努力

和無私的奉獻。 

 

雪梨華人獅子會會長鄭美

霞 女 士 在 捐 贈 儀 式 上 講

話。她在介绍了雪梨華人

獅子會的歷史和宗旨後，

承诺將會繼續秉承獅子會

“我們服務”的信條，將慈

善事業發揚光大。 

 

雪梨華人獅子會是國際獅

子會的一個分會，在會長

鄭美霞女士、國際獅子會

201N5 區第四分域主席張

俊明博士以及歷届會長的

領導下，一直秉承“我們

服務”的宗旨，用善心和誠

意，切實服務大眾，支援慈

善事業。雪梨華人獅子會

除了為飛行醫療隊捐贈款

項外，歷年內其他受益機

構還包括：澳洲皇家醫生

醫療飛行隊（Royal Flying 

Doctor Service）、聖約翰救

傷隊（St John Ambulance）、

澳 洲 红 十 字 會（The 

Australian Red Cross）、The 

Sir David Martin 基金、 Fred 

Hollows 基金、Westmead 以

及 Concord 醫院、傷殘兒童

Hart Walker 基金以及澳洲

華人安老之家。今天，鄭美

霞女士和張俊明博士代表

雪梨華人獅子會捐贈给飛

行醫療隊的四萬三千澳元

是在本年三月舉辦的年度

的慈善舞會中所籌得的。 

 

這次接受捐贈的飛行醫療

隊秉承“時間就是生命”

的信念，用最有效的方式

拯救患者的生命，降低和

避免了死亡的風險。對那

些不幸在意外事故中受傷

垂危的人士，他們可算是

從天而降的白衣天使，使

傷者得到第一時間的專業

醫療服務。雪梨華人獅子

會的這次捐贈活動，旨在

服務飛行醫療隊這支“空

中天使”，帮助飛行醫療隊

搭 建 起 了 一 座 生 命 的 橋

樑，讓更多的傷者能够在

這座橋上尋找到生活的希

望。 

記者：凌晨  



 
My Fellow Sydney Chinese Lions Members 
 
As you may be aware, our club’s Charity Ball 2012 is scheduled for Saturday, 24 March 
2012.  Similar to the past seven years, the Ball will be held at the Parkside Ballroom of the 
Sydney Convention and Exhibition Centre, Darling Harbour, arguably the best venue in 
Sydney to hold a ball.   
 
This time round, instead of picking a local charity as Major Beneficiary, the Board has 
resolved to support the Lions Club International Foundation (LCIF), our own Lions’ 
foundation which provides emergency relief and humanitarian service worldwide. 
 
Key LCIF personnel will be attending the Ball to support. They are led by  LCIF Chairperson 
Lion Sid L Scruggs III and wife Lion Judy Scruggs.  Representing Multiple District 201 will 
be LCIF Multiple District 201 Coordinator PDG Nigel Jeny and wife Lion Genevieve Jeny.  
We certainly look forward to welcoming them to our midst next March. 
 
At present, preparations for the Ball is proceeding in earnest.  The Ball Steering Committee 
has met a few times and the Sponsorship Packages have now been finalised.  These 
packages will be published shortly.  The Australian International Conservatorium of Music 
has responded to our invitation and signalled their interest in providing entertainment at the 
function.  A few more meetings down the track are required to finalise this.  Further, a 
number of long time Sponsors have been approached and their consent to continue with 
their sponsorships have been sought. 
 
Currently, one of our major tasks is to assemble prizes for the silent auction and raffles.  In 
this regard, we are seeking the support of all members.  We sincerely hope that each 
member could bring in a prize valued at $50 minimum for the raffles and/or a prize valued at 
$300 minimum for the silent auction.  It would help if you could bring in the prizes between 
now and our club’s Christmas Party on 14 December.  Like previous years, all of the prize 
contributions will be duly acknowledged in the Ball Booklet. 
 
No matter how big or small our contributions are, they are invaluable.  Do remember, these 
contributions are like droplets of water, together they form a mighty ocean of service and 
will help make Charity Ball 2012 another success for our club.  
 
Warm regards 
 
Anthony Cheung 
Chairperson 
Charity Ball 2012 Organising Committee 
Sydney Chinese Lions 

Message from  
Charity Ball 2012 Chairperson 



Current 
Membership 

of Sydney 
Chinese Lions: 

135 Active 
Members 

5 Associate 
Members  

Associate 
Members: 

International 
President 

Wing-Kun Tam 

Immediate 
Past 

International 
President  

Sid Scruggs III 

International 
First Vice 
President 

Wayne 
Madden 

International 
Second Vice 

President 
Barry Palmer  

Past 
International 

Director 
Tapani Rahko 

Sydney Chinese Lions Information Night 
1 September 2011 

Following the very successful first ever 
Sydney Chinese Lions Information Night 
on 8 August, a second one was held on 1 
September at Zilver Restaurant.   
 
There were 2 purposes of the meeting.  First, 
it was to raise awareness of Lions and Sydney 
Chinese Lions.  Second, it was to recruit  more 
quality members.  Again, 12 club members were 
invited.  They were requested to bring a guest 
or two to the meeting.  
 
21 members and guests attended the meeting.  
President Mei gave a brief welcome speech 
while Zone Chairman Anthony and Lion Danforn 
introduced Lions and Sydney Chinese Lions to 
the guests. 
 
Similar to the previous Information Night, 
after a somewhat tentative start, the meeting 
soon got on to a cosy and friendly atmosphere.  
Jokes and laughter blended with exchange of 
Lions information was common place. 
 
Towards the end of the evening, 3 completed 
membership application forms were collected 
while a further 5 are in the pipeline. 
 
Following  the  success  of  the  August  and 
September Information meetings, a third one 
is being planned.  It will be held on Wednesday, 
12 October at Zilver.  A fresh batch of 12 
members will be invited. 

Sydney Chinese Lions and Guests  
at September 2011 Information Night 

at the Sydney Chinese 
Lions September 2011  

Information Night 

New Members 
since 1 July 

2011 

FIVE 



Below is a flyer re: Past President Anthony.  It is to promote and support his candidacy as  
2nd Vice District Governor 2012-13 for District 201N5.  We encourage you to attend  

the N5 Convention at Norfolk Island 24 - 27 November to support Lion Anthony. 



We Serve 

Upcoming Events 

P.O. Box K422 
Haymarket NSW 2000 
 

www.sydneychineselions.org.au 

The Lions Club of Sydney Chinese Inc. is a member of Lions 
Clubs International, an international non profit community ser-
vice organization, upholding a common motto "WE 
SERVE".  Today, there are Lions clubs in 206 countries and 
geographical areas all over the world.  In District 201N5, which 
covers the Sydney area and Norfolk Island, there are some 76 
clubs with around 1,750 members.  Amongst these, there are 
around 7 Chinese-based clubs.  Sydney Chinese Lions is the 
first of these Chinese-based clubs chartered in April 1995. 
 

Over the past sixteen years, under the leadership of President 
Mei Cheng, Past. President Dr Anthony Cheung and other Past 
Presidents, in conjunction with the relentless effort of its 
members, and on top of all these, the generous donations and 
sponsorships received from the community, the club has do-
nated over $450,000 to a number of charities including the 
Royal Flying Doctor Service of Australia, St John (NSW), the 
Australian Red Cross, CareFlight, the Sir David Martin Founda-
tion, the Fred Hollows Foundation, Westmead and Concord 
Hospitals, the Children's Mobility (Hart Walker) Foundation 
and the Elderly Australian Chinese Homes.  Thousands have 
reaped the benefits.  The club is also mindful of encouraging 
young adults to participate in humanitarian services, hence, 
since 2003, it has been offering its humanitarian scholarships.  
In 2009, they set up the Sydney Chinese Lions Teal Ribbon 
Scholars Scheme to promote and facilitate experience sharing 
between medical doctors and medical personnel of the People’s 
Republic of China and Australia.  

The Lions Club of 
Sydney Chinese Inc. 

Visit us at our Award Winning Website  
www.sydneychineselions.org.au  

For bookings please contact: 
Secretary Janice Cheung (mobile: 0414 616 017, email: awing83@hotmail.com) 

Function/Organizer Venue/ Dress Code Date & Time Cost  

October Members Meeting 
 
Sydney Chinese Lions 
 

Zilver Restaurant 
Chinatown 
 
After five 

Wednesday 
5 October 2011 
 
7:00 for 7:30pm 

$30 per 
person for 
dinner 

Chatswood Executive Business Lions 
Club Charter Dinner 
 
Chatswood Executive Business Lions 
Club 

The Concourse 
409 Victoria Ave, Chatswood 
 
Black Tie 

Saturday 
15 October 2011 
 
7:00 for 7:30pm 
 

$150 per 
person 

District N5 Convention 
 
LCI District 201N5 

Norfolk Island 
 
NO TIES please! 

25-27 November 
2011 

Register at 
Accreditation 
at Norfolk 

November Members Meeting 
 
Sydney Chinese Lions 
 

Zilver Restaurant 
Chinatown 
 
After five 

Wednesday 
2 November 2011 
 
7:00 for 7:30pm 

$30 per 
person for 
dinner 


